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For the very first time Holbrook will hold its 
official opening of the Bald Archy Prize at the 
Shire Hall on Saturday 29th June 24, 6.00pm to 
8.00pm 
As the Archibald Prize draws attention at the NSW 
Art Gallery in Sydney,  its antithesis, the Bald 
Archy, Australia’s most popular and satirical 
portrait award will be held in the country town of 
Holbrook in Greater Hume Shire near the NSW-
Victorian border.  
Judged by Professor Maude Cockatoo, the world’s 
only avian critic, it celebrates the lighter side of art 
and the larrikin Australian spirit: portraits that will 
make you think, talk, and laugh. 
Winning subjects in the past have included Kerry 
Packer, Shane Warne, John Howard, Pauline 
Hanson and a myriad of other Australian icons. 
Local organizers - the Rotary Club of Holbrook sent 
representatives to Canberra to the official opening 
of the exhibition. Rotarians Bruce Quick, Milt and 
Jenny Golenberg, Jen Parer and Jenny Kane were 
there for the announcement of this year’s winner. 
The award went to Newcastle artist Judy Nadin for 
her work Flippin’ Kerfection, a caricature of 
Australian professional soccer  player Sam Kerr 
OAM’s iconic, celebratory backflip.  
Back in 2016, the late Peter Batey OAM jokingly 
said, “It takes 11 galahs to judge the Archibald but 
only one cockatoo to judge the Bald Archy.”  
The Bald Archy had its origins in the Coolac 
Festival of Fun, and when the festival retired after 
12 years, the popular Bald Archy lived on under 
the auspices of the Museum of the Riverina, 
Wagga Wagga.  
Art lovers who enjoy the 
sharp, witty side of art will 
appreciate the humour 
behind images of Member for 
Farrer Sussan Ley and Leader 

of the Opposition Peter 
Dutton by John 
Skillington, and 
Michael Mack’s 
Minister for 
Environment Tanya 
Plibersek. At least two 
artists recorded infamy 
and fame of former 
Premier of Victoria Daniel Andrews, and King 
Charles was depicted by Wagga Wagga artist Chris 
Roe who posed the question: is he our last king of 
Australia? 
Holbrook Rotarians are happy to bring the fine art 
of satire focusing on our politicians, athletes, and 
VIPs to the bush to entertain, amuse and laugh 
out loud! 
Before the Bald Archy continues on its tour of 
Australia, “Come along to our opening and have a 
funny evening with your friends – fine company, 
fine food, and fine art!” 
AND LAUGH OUT LOUD! 
Member for Albury Justin 
Clancy and the Mayor of 
Greater Hume Shire Tony 
Quinn will open the Bald 
Archy on Saturday 29th 
June 6pm – 8pm at the 
Holbrook Shire Hall. 
Payment may be made via the QR Code or at the 
door. The exhibition will be open daily from 
Sunday June  30th to Saturday July 27th from 10am 
to 4pm. Thank you to our community volunteers. 

BALD ARCHY  MAKES ITS DEBUT AT HOLBROOK 

Rotarians Bruce Quick, Milt 
Golenberg and Murray 

Jones invite the community 
to the opening of the Bald 

Archy.  
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D E A D L I N E 

Next deadline 9.00am 
Friday 28 June 2024 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookhappenings@gmail.com 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S        

78 ALBURY  ST    HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
Proud Sponsor of  Holbrook  Happenings 

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’   

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is  for the purpose of disseminating 
information and articles free of charge for the benefit of the 
public. This information is not a substitute for professional 
advice and is not intended to be used as such. The editors do 
not accept any liability for any loss or damage incurred by 
use of or reliance on such information. The editors of 
Holbrook Happenings make every effort to ensure the 
quality of the information.  However, Holbrook Happenings 
cannot guarantee and assumes no legal liability or 
responsibility for the accuracy, currency or completeness of 
information. It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 
permission for the use of any photographs or material 
provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Per issue 
Advertising 

Cost 
Setup Cost 

Classified (¹⁄₁₆ page) $ 20.00 No charge 

⅛ page $ 40.00 $ 20 

¼ page $ 80.00 $ 25 

⅜ page $ 120.00 $ 35 

½ page  
(check for availability) 

$ 160.00 $ 35 

Full page 
 (check for availability) 

$ 320.00 $ 40 

Insert (pamphlet to be 

provided by you) 
$120.00 N/A 

Discounts 
10 Issue 

discount (10%) 

Continuous 

(extra 5%) 

⅛ page $ 360.00 $ 324.00 

¼ page $ 720.00 $ 648.00 

½ page  $ 1440.00 $ 1368.00 

Full page  $ 2880.00 $2736.00 

Advertising Sizes 

Classified (¹⁄₁₆ page) landscape W 86mm x H 30mm 

⅛ page landscape W 86mm x H 64mm 

¼ page landscape W 178mm x H 64mm 

¼ page portrait W 86mm x H 130mm 

⅜ page  portrait W 86mm x H 197mm 

½ page landscape W 178mm x H 129mm 

½ page portrait W 86mm x H 265mm 

Full page portrait W 178mm x H 265mm 

https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_Three_Eighths_Symbol_%E2%85%9C
https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_One_Eighth_Symbol_%E2%85%9B
https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_One_Eighth_Symbol_%E2%85%9B
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HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
Did you see us soil testing along the Hume 
Hwy a couple of weeks ago? 
HLN staff traded the paddocks and 
demonstration sites for a couple days of soil 
testing in some rather unfamiliar terrain – 
the edge of the Hume Highway in Albury. 
Engaged to investigate some unsuccessful 
revegetation sites, we put our expertise and 
equipment to the test. 
Our task was to assess soil conditions that 
could be hindering plant growth. We used our trusty penetrometer to measure soil compaction sown 
to a depth of 1.5 m, and collected numerous soil cores, carefully extracting samples for laboratory 
analysis. These samples will undergo rigorous testing to determine nutrient levels, pH, and other 
factors that could be affecting the revegetation efforts. 
This project presents a unique opportunity for HLN to apply our knowledge and skills in a new 
environment, contributing to the understanding of how to successfully revegetate areas along busy 
transportation corridors. 
Can you help us find Bogong moths in their winter breeding grounds outside of the Alps? 
 We have been approached by some researchers looking to eDNA sample area that they think may be 
breeding areas for Bogong Moths. Bogong moths are an ecologically and culturally important species. 
They undertake a unique migration from the plains of south-east Australia to the alps where they are 
an essential food source for species like the critically endangered mountain pygmy-possum. 
Have you seen a Bogong Moth this year? (Peter caught one back in December). Have you got 
cutworms? Or cutworm damage on your crop or pastures? It is pretty astonishing that we still don’t 
know much about the breeding of this iconic 
species. Get in touch with Kylie or Peter if you think 
you can help out. 

Sarah Finlay  
 

Physio Services 
 

*Sports injuries* *Back & neck injuries*  
*Muscle & joint pain* *Women’s health*  

*Pre & post-natal programs* *Orthotic Treatment * 
*Injury Rehabilitation* 

Workcover, DVA, MAA, TAC, Private health rebates 
 

Pilates Classes 
Mon 6-7pm at Holbrook CTC 

Tues 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 
Thurs 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 

Term 2 commenced Mon 29th April 2024 
 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 
Call 02 6036 3331 

12 King Street, Holbrook 

WOOLPACK INN MUSEUM NEWS 
The museum is working on updating its displays 
and we thank those who were able to come along 
and help at our last working bee. We held our 
June meeting last Tuesday and we look forward to 
catching up with our new museum advisor this 
week. 

We are very excited to announce that we received 
an $18,648 Community Building Partnership Grant 
from the NSW Government. This grant will be 
used to replace a section of the museums old 
roof.  
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WHAT’S ON  
AT HOLBROOK RETURNED 

SERVICEMEN’S CLUB 
  

     Monday          Mad Monday $10 meals 
 

Tuesday      Takeaway night 
 

Wednesday    Kids Eat Free 
 

Thursday       Pizza Meal Deal $39  

          (2x pizza, garlic bread & drink) 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Friday     Raffles 7pm 
 

Saturday     Parmi Night $20 
 

Sunday     Sunday Roast  

 Raffles 1pm 
  

 
 
 
 

HAPPY HOURS EVERY DAY 
Monday to Friday 4pm – 6pm 

Saturday & Sunday 2pm – 4pm  
 

Holbrook 
Returned Servicemen’s Club 

38 Swift St 
Ph: (02) 6036 2199 

Open 7 Days 

The smile says it all. 

HOLBROOK RSL SUB-BRANCH NEWS  
There was no meeting in June due to the tradition 
of a ‘winter break’. Legend has it this was a time 
many years ago most of the members would head 
north for warmth and good fishing. Perhaps a 
tradition to continue with! 
The Sub-Branch made a donation of $1500.00 
towards an upgrade project at the Murraguldrie 
Veterans Retreat at Kyeamba. The retreat is run 
by the Vietnam Veterans Association of Australia, 
and provides a peaceful camping area for all 
Veterans. 
Last weekend, members of the Sub-Branch 
assisted volunteers from Disaster Relief Australia 
in conducting a working-bee at the retreat, 
involving building maintenance, tree felling and 
bushfire hazard reduction. 
The Holbrook RSL Sub-Branch AGM will be held at 
6.00pm, Wednesday 17th July at the R&S Club, 
followed by a regular meeting. 
Are you the holder of a White or Gold DVA Card? 
Many concessions are available to you in 
recognition of your service, from reduced vehicle 
registration, cheap or free public transport, 
council rates concessions and gas and electricity 
rebates. Oh, and for those of you with a certain 
type of Gold Card – never having to buy a fishing 
licence in NSW or VIC again! 
Follow this link for more information: 
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/guide/veterans 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/guide/veterans
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NH SPRAYING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For all your broadacre spraying  
and spot spraying needs. 

Ph TROY: 0418 370 627 

ROTARY SAFE FAMILIES 
1. RECOGNISE the signs of 
abuse 
Are you a "bystander"?  It can 
be really worrying when 
someone you care about is 
being hurt or abused by their partner. This guide 
will help you to become an "active bystander" in 
supporting female and male victims of abuse. 
Throughout the guide we refer to the victim as 
‘she’ for simplicity and because the majority of 
victims are women. However, we encourage 
supporters of men who are being abused to use 
this guide and apply the Rotary SAFE Families 
"3RRR's" of primary prevention of abuse. 
2. RAISE Your Concerns "Safely" with victim: 
Should I get involved? Many people worry that 
they will be ‘interfering’ if they get involved, or 
that it is a ‘private matter’. But it is equally 
worrying if someone is being abused and you say 
nothing. Your support can make a difference. You 
might risk some embarrassment if you approach 
her and she rejects your support or tells you your 
suspicions are wrong. 
But if you approach her sensitively, without being 
critical, most people will appreciate an expression 
of concern for their well-being, even if they are 
not ready to talk about their situation. It is unlikely 
you will make things ‘worse’ by expressing 
concern. 
3. REFER to professional support or make the call 
yourself! To increase her safety, whether she is 
staying in the relationship or has separated, it is 
important to think about how she can be 
protected from further abuse. 
You could: 
 Help her to plan where she and her children 

could go in an emergency, or if she decides to 
leave. If she needs to stay at a secret location, 
tell her about safe accommodation services 
(refuges). She can ring the Women’s Domestic 
Violence Crisis Service to find out about 
refuges in New South Wales 

 Agree on a code word or signal that she can 
use to let you know she needs help. (See the 
item on "Hand Signals" in Rotary SAFE Families 
website/Latest News) 

 What can I do if I witness or overhear physical 
violence or threats? 
If you believe there is immediate physical danger 

and that she and her children are about to be 
harmed, call the police on 000 immediately. 
If you do have the opportunity to talk to her at 
another time, ask about whether or not she would 
like you to call the police. She may fear that calling 
the police may make things worse for her. Many 
people are afraid of involving the police, especially 
those from non-English speaking backgrounds or 
indigenous communities who may have had bad 
past experiences. You could call a domestic 
violence service to find out about how you could 
help in this situation. 

But remember, when you think there is 
immediate physical danger,  

call the police on 000.  

More resources can be found at – 
rotarysafefamilies.org.au 

or Call 1800RESPECT 
If you would like your group or organisation to 

host an education or information  session about 
All types of abuse – we have wonderful free guest 

speakers available. 
Contact Holbrook Rotary on 0407 484 745 

It involves a simple two-step movement of placing 
their palm forward with their thumb tucked in before 

“trapping” their thumb under their four fingers. 
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ANGLICAN NEWS 
After months of planning and preparation, our 
mainly music program commenced on 
Wednesday 15th May, with an enthusiastic team, 
and excited families. Our program offers music 
with movement, morning tea and playtime for 
children 0-5 years old, and an opportunity for 
their carers to connect over a cuppa. 
Our places are limited, but we are maintaining 
an active waiting list, so if you are interested, 
please contact our coordinator Sharon on 0429 
863 841. Our program runs on Wednesdays 
during school term (except first week back), 
from 09:30am, at the Holbrook Anglican Church 
Hall. 
Our Diocese is welcoming a new Assistant 
Bishop, replacing the existing assistant Bishop 
Carol Wagner who is moving to a well earned 
retirement. The new Bishop will be consecrated 
at St. Saviours Cathedral in Goulburn on 
Saturday 24th August. Her name is Vanessa 
Bennet and she is coming to us from Victoria. 
We will also be installing The Rev’d Gavin 
Krebbbs as the 8th  Dean of St. Saviour’s 
Cathedral on Tuesday  2nd  July. 
On Sunday 14th July we will be having our main 
service at St. Mark’s in Woomargama at 11 am. 
We would love to fill the church to test the 
foundations of the building, so please come 
along. There will be a gathering at the 
Woomargama Hotel afterwards for buy your 
own lunch. Please contact Rev. Craig if you are 
going so he can give the hotel approximate 
numbers. 
Keep an eye on our church in Young Street. We 
are renovating the front doors. This is a big job 
and will take some time. 

NEW BANNERS FOR HOLBROOK 
Have you noticed the eye catching new banners 
on the poles at both the Submarine Park and Ten 
Mile Creek Gardens? 
After having empty poles for many years, the 
Business & Community Development Group have 
Organised a full set of fresh new banners to 
welcome visitors to our town.  
Any other groups within the town are also 
welcome to make use 
of these poles to 
promote their event/s. 
After numerous 
discussions about the 
design and style of 
banner, and a few false 
starts, we now have a 
template for others to 
use if they wish to “fly 
the flag” for 
something. 
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HONEY MUSTARD CHICKEN SAUSAGE ROLLS 
2 x 500g packets chicken (or pork) sausages 
2 tbsp honey 
1 tbsp 
wholegrain 
mustard 
2 tsp Dijon mustard 
25g (¼cup) dried breadcrumbs 
2 tsp fresh thyme leaves 
S sheets frozen puff pastry, just 
thawed 
1 egg, lightly whisked 
 

• Preheat oven to 220C/200C fan forced.  
• Line 2 baking trays with baking paper.  
• Remove the sausage meat from the casings. Place the sausage 

meat in a bowl.  
• Add the honey, wholegrain & Dijon mustards, thyme  and 

breadcrumbs. Mix until well combined.  
• Cut the pastry sheets in half. Arrange one-sixth of the chicken 

mixture lengthways down the centre of each pastry piece. Brush 1 
long edge of pastry with a little egg. Fold pastry over the filling, 
pressing to seal and form a roll. Cut each roll into 5 even pieces. 
Place pieces, seam-side down, on prepared trays.  

• Bake for 25-30 minutes or until golden and cooked through. Serve 
sausage rolls hot.  

Makes approx. 30. 

 

https://www.taste.com.au/search-recipes/?q=chicken+sausage
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Responsible Pet Education Program: On 
Thursday, 6 June, our Kindergarten to Year 2 
students participated in the Responsible Pet 
Education Program. Students learned that owning 
pets can be a lot of fun, and they can provide us 
with company, stress relief and unconditional 
love. It also involves: 
• choosing the right pet for your family’s 
lifestyle, caring for all aspects of your pet’s daily 
well-being and complying with the law and 
ensuring your pet doesn’t cause problems in the 
community. 
To help prevent instances of dog-related 
accidents and injury, students were taught to 
recognise: 
• times when we should leave dogs alone, 
• the warning signs given by dogs, 

• how to safely approach and greet a dog and 
• what to do if approached by an aggressive 

dog. 
The feedback from both students and teachers 
has been overwhelmingly positive.  
Activate Interest Groups: Last week, our school 
launched Activate Interest Groups, a fantastic 
opportunity for students to explore a wide range 
of activities and interests. From now until the end 
of the term, students can participate in crochet, 
photography, 
drumming, 
scrapbooking, 
STEM, tenpin 
bowling, 
Scrabble/word 
games, cooking, 
origami, bee 
bots, and 
xylophone/marimbas each Friday between 12:10 
and 1:40p.m. 
Joining an Activate Interest Group is a wonderful 
way to pursue passions, learn new skills, and meet 
like-minded friends. There’s something for 
everyone! 
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Greetings to the Holbrook Community, 
Pray: Last week I attended St. Mary’s Corowa as a 
member of the Modern Slavery Working Party, 
where we launched the CEDWW Modern Slavery 
Statement. The Modern Slavery Statement is a 
commitment by CEDWW in recognising that 
action against modern slavery is fundamental to 
Catholic Social Teachings. 
Did you know? In Australia, an estimated 41 000 
people are enslaved. You can read more here 
https://www.acan.org.au/modernslavery  
Live: On Wednesday we attended the Submarine 
Museum to celebrate the 10th Anniversary of the 
Yellow Submarine in Holbrook. Whilst the main 
event was called off due to inclement weather we 
were still invited down to perform and tour the 
museum. Thank you so much to the Holbrook 
Submarine Museum staff for providing this 
opportunity. Mr Carey and Mrs Munday taught 
some of our students to play, ‘We All Live in a 
Yellow Submarine’, on the ukulele whilst the 
remainder joined in to sing! 

Learn: In Week 5, Mrs Gaynor, Mrs Elwin and I 
attended a Primary Curriculum Connections Day. 
We heard from Christine Keys (NSW Education 
and Standards Authority) about some of the 
changes in the English and Mathematics 
Curriculum and the timeline for the roll out of the 
other Key Learning Area Curriculums. The 
curriculum reform in NSW is the first in over 30 
years. It is a privilege to attend these days with my 
colleagues to hear the message together, plan for 
the future and ensure we are implementing the 
curriculums with fidelity.  
Are you aware? We take enrolment enquiries for 

all year levels throughout the whole year and 
offer a transition session for your child to assist 
with the transition to a new school! I would like to 
thank our current families for advocating for our 
school. It is very affirming to receive enrolments 
as a direct result of your recommendations. 
Together we are great! 
May God’s Blessings be with you, 
Melanie Dusterhoft Mavrick, Principal 

02 6036 3428 
 

PROBUS 
Covid, ‘flu and the cold weather took its toll on 
our meeting last month. Get well soon to all 
‘under the weather’! President Cathy has had a 
knee replacement but is on the mend! 
A decision on our Henty trip was put on hold until 
our sick members recover. 
Alan Buchanan gave us a glimpse of his great trip 
travelling the length of the Darling River - over 
3000kms. He was part of the backup group 
accompanying a motor bike group. It sounded like 
great fun! Alan & Treasurer Wendy have now 
headed for sunny Queensland for the winter. 
Enjoy! 
Sam Pincott, of Holbrook Paddock Eggs, gave us 
some of the history of his family’s enterprise. It 
began in 2010 with a caravan & 50 chooks and 
was initially to improve their pasture! Sam now 
runs 15000 hens, with 80% of the eggs sold in 
Sydney and 20% locally. His latest venture 
‘Paddock Eggs’ in town, is where the eggs are 
packed and incorporates a delightful gift shop. 
The outbreak of bird ‘flu is of great concern and 
extra care is being observed. Thank you Sam. 
Lastly, Jill Winnett recited two of her excellent 
poems, ‘A Day in the Life or a Housewife’. So 
true!!  Her second poem, ‘Roadside Assist’ was 
delightful! Thank you, Jill. 
Members then enjoyed lunch at the Riverina 
Hotel. 
Our next meeting Tuesday 25th June at the RS 
Club at 11:00am, with lunch at the Submarine 
Cafe.  

https://www.acan.org.au/modernslavery
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LIC. EC40843 
Commercial-Rural-Domestic 

 

* Underground power   
upgrades 

* Sheds 
* Switchboard upgrades 
* Hot water repairs 
* Electrical maintenance 
* Trenching 

 * Renovations 

 * New homes 
 

 Servicing Holbrook + surrounding areas 
 

GTelectricaltrench@bigpond.com 
0408 362 763 

 

EST. 1990 

HOLBROOK RS GOLF CLUB 
Championship month is well underway 
at the golf club with both Ladies and 
Men having played two rounds so 
far.  Due to the fact that it is the best three out of 
four rounds that count towards the 
championships, the winners are generally only 
decided on the final day.  A big thanks to Hume 
Bank who have generously sponsored some 
money this year for our club championships.   
A reminder that the golf club is currently raffling 
off a brand new Lion Golf Cart to try and raise 
much needed funds to replace equipment and 
improve on course facilities.  The cart is on display 
in the RS Club.  Please consider purchasing a ticket 
to support your local golf club. 
Dad’s Army 6 June: Winner M. Lowry, 2nd J. 
Corrigan, 3rd  T. Castles. NTP 3rd A. Buchanan, 5th T. 
Castles, 9th I. Wettenhall.  
13 June: Winner P. Spokes, 2nd A. Buchanan, 3rd V. 
Derbridge. NTP 10th, 14th and 16th all to A. 
Buchanan.  Well done Buck!  

PLANT PICK PLATE 
I have always aimed to work my 
productive garden within the 
guidelines of organic principles, 
which works well until there is an 
influx of pests chewing, sucking and 
crawling over my fruit and vegetables. I have used 
organic sprays and drowning baths. I physically 
pick off the bugs by hand, then at night armed 
with a torch and boots, I eliminate whatever pest I 
can find. However, this is still not enough to 
impact the infestations. It's time to introduce the 
heavy artillery – CHICKENS. 
There is a lot riding on the success of my four girls, 
the pressure is enormous. Thelma, Louise, Bonnie 
and Dolly have their work cut out. Although Dolly 
is resembling a Donny and if that eventuates, 
Donny will be dinner. Putting that issue aside, 
their primary purpose is to devour as many bugs 
and pests as possible prior to my Spring/Summer 
vegetable plantings. My girls are only 9 weeks old 
and require tuition each day, learning to scratch 
for edible morsels other than pelleted chicken 
food and to follow me for rewards. I also speak 
chicken – “chick, chick, chick………” and laugh at 
their hilarious antics and individual peculiarities. 
Who is laughing at me? When the girls are ready 
the plan is to fence them into areas of my garden 
to eat bugs, scratch up weeds and add manure to 
the soil then move into the next plot and so on. 
I have been warned that when my back is turned 
the chickens will escape and devour my newly 
planted lettuces in the blink of an eye. Well that is 
what heavy artillery does, ploughs in and makes a 
mess. Collateral damage must be accepted and 
tolerated as I do not want them facing the same 
fate as Donny. 
Passionate Gardener, June. 

‘Golf is a day spent in a round of strenuous 
idleness.’ – William Wordsworth 

mailto:GTelectricaltrench@bigpond.com
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HOLBROOK FOOTBALL CLUB – UPCOMING ONLINE CLEARING SALE 
Once again, the Holbrook Football Club is running their 4th Annual Online Clearing Sale. This will give 
you a chance to dispose of excess items around the farm that you have been wanting to sell and 
haven’t got around to. The sale will run on the AuctionsPlus auction system in late July. This sale will 
give you the opportunity to dispose of surplus items and will help the Holbrook Football Club raise 
funds which will be used for ongoing development at the Holbrook Sporting Complex.  
The sale will run for 4 days from Friday 19th July until Monday 22nd July. Online clearing sales have 
exploded in popularity since COVID and they are achieving outstanding results for vendors. The 
benefits of the online auction mean that your items stay on your farm until they are sold, and your 
payment is received. You do not have to ship them to an auction site and delivery is arranged by the 
purchaser. You also set your own start price & reserve. Purchasers can bid from their home and the 
Auction catalogue will be seen by all people who use the AuctionsPlus system Australia wide. The sale 
will also be advertised in the Holbrook, Albury-Wodonga & Wagga areas as well as promoted on social 
media and emailed out to a large database.  
The Football Club will handle all invoicing and payments and the items will not leave your property 
until cleared payment has been made.   
We believe that this is a great opportunity to dispose of that surplus equipment whilst helping a 
community organisation. So get out and have a look at what items you have that are no longer 
needed. If you are not familiar with AuctionsPlus check it out at www.auctionsplus.com.au  
For any further details about the auction please contact Matthew Pitzen on 0428 362 030, David 
Morton on 0428 625 939 or Andy Wettenhall on 0488 503 277. 

Here are a couple of random “useful” pieces of information that you may not have known: 
 Birds need gravity to swallow.  

Goldfish can see both infrared and ultraviolet light 

http://www.auctionsplus.com.au
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MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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3½ t Excavator for Hire 
Truck for Hire 
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A N N O U N C E M E N T S  C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y  
 

June 2024 
Mon 24 Community Gardens’ Wreath Making 
 Workshop 9.30am @ Library 
 Central Brigade RFS AGM 7pm @ Fire 
 Shed 
Tue 25 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
 Woolpack Inn Museum Working Bee 
 from 10am 
Thu 27 Storytime (0-5 yr olds) 11am @ Library 
Fri 28 OMNI 
Sat 29 Football/Netball Club Ball 
 Bald Archies Exhibition Opening Night @ 
 Holbrook Shire Hall 6-8pm 
 

July 2024 
Fri 5 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
Sun 7 National Tree Day 
Thu 11 Holiday Activity 11am @  Library 
 Service NSW Mobile Van @ Submarine 
 Park 9am—3pm 
Fri 12 OMNI 
Wed 17 Greater Hume Council meeting @ Henty 
 Holbrook RSL Sub-Branch AGM 6.00pm 
Fri 26 OMNI 
Tue 30 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
 

August 2024 
Fri 2 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
Sun 4 Rand Football/Netball Carnival 
Tue 6 Holb. Bus. & Community Grp meeting 
 6.30pm @ Middle Pub 
Wed 7 Holb. Sporting Complex meeting 7pm 
Fri 9 OMNI 
Fri 23 OMNI 
Sun 25 Junior Football/Netball Presentations 
Tue 27 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
 

September 2024 
Fri 6 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
Sun 8 Holbrook Pony Club Gymkhana @ Equine 
 Centre 
Fri 13 OMNI 

FREE GARDEN MULCH 
Bedding straw left from livestock shows is  

available to collect from the Holbrook 
Sporting Complex (near the south-east gate).  

 

Take as much as you would like but 
you will need to load it yourself. 

Holbrook Anglican Church 
Young Street,  

Holbrook Services  
9.30am Sundays 

All welcome 

Central Brigade AGM 

7.00pm  

Monday 24
th

 June 2024 

At the Fire Shed 

To Swap: Double sofa bed (including 
removal) in exchange for a single bed 

& mattress. 
 

For Sale: Compact new pedal walker 
$20.00 

 

Ph: 0457 455 912 

Daysdale Kelpies 
Breeding quality working and trialling WKC registered kelpies 

Located in Central Murray Region NSW 
Influencing working lines include: Whites, Capree, Barrambogie, Scanlons, 

Riana, Liscannor, Glenlogie, Wyreema, Karrawarra,  
Avenpart, Wundudurra. 

Judy Kirk: 0427 043 097 
Email: daysdalekelpies@gmail.com 

Daysdale NSW            
www.facebook.com/DaysdaleKelpies 

Leadership is not about the next election, it's 
about the next generation. Simon Sinek 

https://www.brainyquote.com/authors/simon-sinek-quotes
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B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   6am to 4.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 
 

B2 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   7am to 3.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
7am to 3.00pm 

 
 

Please phone for orders also on  
02 6036 2049  

B2 phone: 02 6036 2967 

4th ANNUAL ONLINE CLEARING 
SALE 

HOLBROOK AUSTRALIAN RULES 
FOOTBALL CLUB 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Date: 19th – 22
nd

 July 2024 
 
 
 
Multi-Vendor Online Clearing Sale  

of Machinery & Plant 
Offered via AuctionsPlus  
from 19

th
 - 22

nd
 July 2024 

The sale will assist the Holbrook Football 
Club raise funds to help with the ongoing 

development at the Sporting Complex 
Take this opportunity to dispose of excess 

items 
Nominations required now 
For further info contact  

Matthew Pitzen 0428 362 030  
or David Morton 0428 625 939 



 ISSN 1832-0198 (print); ISSN 2652-1296 (online)                                             1100 FREE COPIES PRINTED  
Holbrook Happenings                                                        19 June 2024 

 


